July 2024 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal

School Improvement

Pretzel Success for all incoming freshmen and new students will be held on Aug 2nd. We have a fun day
planned for our new Pretzels!

Leadership Teams will focus on the following items next year for school improvement and student
achievement.

Building Leadership Team Instructional Leadership Team
e Improving School Culture and Climate e Improvement of Instruction
e Pretzel Success - Freshman Transition e C(College and Career Readiness
e NBHS Multi Tiered Systems of Support- e NBHS Multi Tiered Systems of Support -
Behavior Academic

Curriculum and Instruction

(From June’s Report) Mr. Viola, Mrs. Larson, and I met with LLCC administrators to discuss their dual credit
offerings in order to expand our options for students. They have a proposal that would allow a student to have
completed an Associates Degree by the time they graduate high school. There is a lot to be worked out, and
some of our current offerings align with what students would need to take. One course we are looking at is the
FYE (First Year Experience) that would be offered to 9th/10th grade students that are in Driver’s Education as
the corresponding course and we would replace Research. We have started the process of getting instructor
approval through LLCC.

We have approval from LLCC for the FYE course instructor. I have submitted the course information for your
approval that will be reflected in the updated 24.25 NBHS Curriculum Guide. This is an ongoing process that
may occur each year after the curriculum guide has been approved, as we have been working with LLCC over
the past three years to increase the number of Dual Enrollment courses for our students. This collaborative
process was originally started with discussions about their Teacher Pipeline Program. Variables include
teacher turnover, their availability to provide instructors if we cannot, etc.

Assessment
e No Updates



Pretzel Positives
NBHS Student Shout Outs
e Miley Crow traveled to Washington DC for the FFA Leadership Program
e C(lass of 2018 Alum Keely Cardwell received the Class of 2024 Big I 40 Under 40 for Insurance
Professionals!
NBHS Staft Shout Outs
e The custodians for all of their hard work in getting the building ready for the start of school!
Recommendations:
Miguel Bohrer, HS Paraprofessional

Revise the 24.25 NBHS Curriculum Guide to reflect the addition of a Dual Enrollment Course - First Year Experience
- to replace Research beginning the 24.25 school year.



